Law Office of Richard A. Finnigan 2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW Olympia, Washington 98512

UT-220366

Candace Shofstall Legal Assistant (360) 753-7012 candaces@localaccess.com

Richard A. Finnigan (360) 956-7001 rickfinn@localaccess.com

May 24, 2022

VIA E-FILING

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 621 Woodland Square Loop SE Lacey, WA 98503

Re:

Whidbey Telephone Company – Sixth Revision of Sheet No. 201.2 Canceling Fifth Revision of Sheet No. 201.2; Second Revision of Sheet No. 210 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 210

Dear Ms. Maxwell:

One purpose of this filing is to provide waiver of service installation charges where the Company has received a federal or state grant to install new fiber optic facilities. The second purpose of this filing is to clarify the number reservation service, sometimes called Vacation Hold Service.

There is a minor change to the rate for the Vacation Hold Service with the rate increasing from \$1.50 per month to \$2.00 per month. There are 110 customers currently using the service. This translates to an increase of Company annual revenue of \$660. Even considering the recent business line request, this is less than 3% of the Company's annual revenue. Thus, under WAC 480-07-505(1) this is not a general rate case.

A copy of the customer notice is attached.

RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

Sincerely

RAF/cs

Client (via e-mail) cc: